VALLEY TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS’ MINUTES
January 3, 2011

Attendance:

Chairman Gary Derr, Co-chairman Mike Kull, Supervisor/Secretary Judy Achy, Zoning
Officer George Plafan, Zoning Hearing Board Chair Judi West and Road Foreman Frank
Lehman. Public was represented by Walter Rupert and Danville News Reporter, Karen
Blackledge.

Call to Order:
Chairman Gary Derr called the meeting to order @ 7:35 p.m. with all in attendance
reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Minutes:
Motion to approve the minutes of December 8, 2010 was made by Mike, 2 by Judy
and motion approved unanimously.

Citizens’ Comments:
Walter Rupert reported that he would be unable to be at the next Recycling on Friday,
January 7, 2011.

Reports:

()
Fire Department — Nothing to report per Mike.

2)
Planning Commission — The Planning Commission has not met since our last
Supervisors’ Meeting.

3)
Solicitor — Tom Leipold not in attendance at tonight’s meeting.

“)
Zoning Officer — George Plafcan reported that beginning in January, he will operate out
of his house instead of running heat and lights at the township building and he has
already notified FedEx to deliver to his house @ 85 Sunland Drive.

)
Municipal Authority — Judi West reported that at their last meeting they were asking for
the Regionalization Committee to go forward. She also reported that their meetings are
now the 3™ Monday of the month beginning in January, 2011.

(6)
Road Foreman/Equipment Report — Frank reported that signs have been replaced on
Normar and Litterer Road. The salt that was used because of the snowy conditions was
from last year’s stock.

(7N
SEO — No word from Bill Toth.



New Business:

Motion was made by Mike Kull with a 2 by Judy Achy to send a letter to the Montour
County Commissioners reaffirming our interest in Valley Township going forward
with Regional Sewer and motion passed unanimously.

Approval of Bills:
Motion to pay the bills made by Judy, 2 by Gary and motion passed unanimously.

Adjournment:
Motion by Judy to adjourn @ 7:45, 2™ by Gary and motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Achy
Valley Township Supervisor/Secretary



